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To whom it may concern, 

Company: Japan Lifeline Co., Ltd. 

Representative: Keisuke Suzuki, President and CEO 

(Code: 7575 TSE 1st Section) 

Contact person: Kenji Yamada, Senior Vice President, 

Corporate Administration Headquarters 

(TEL. +81-3-6711-5200) 

 

Japan Lifeline Terminates Exclusive Distribution Agreement for Drug-Eluting Coronary Stent 

 

Japan Lifeline Co., Ltd. (“the Company”) announced today that at the Board of Directors meeting held today, it 

has determined to reach an agreement with BIOTRONIK AG and Biotronik Japan K.K. (hereinafter collectively 

referred to as “Biotronik”) regarding the early termination of the three-way exclusive distribution agreement in 

Japan for the drug-eluting coronary stent “Orsiro” by bringing it forward from the end of March 2023 to the end 

of June 2022. 

 

The Company entered into an exclusive distribution agreement with Biotronik in February 2017. It has been 

selling the product since March 2018 and has received a certain level of appreciation for the product performance 

from medical professionals. However, due to the severe competition in the market as well as the decline in 

reimbursement prices and the decrease in the number of cases due to the spread of the new coronavirus, sales 

continued to fall short of the plan and profitability declined. Given these circumstances, the Company has held 

discussions with Biotronik regarding the early termination of the contract and has reached agreement. 

 

Although the exclusive distribution agreement will expire at the end of June 2022, the Company will continue to 

supply the product to medical institutions after the end of the agreement period, with a limited number of sales 

facilities, as long as the Company retains inventory of the product. 

 

The Company will further expand its business foundation by allocating management resources not only to the 

cardiovascular space, where the Company already has strengths, but also to new spaces such as the 

gastrointestinal to achieve sustainable growth and increase corporate value. 

 

The Company expects the impact of this matter on its consolidated financial results for the fiscal year ending 

March 31, 2022 to be minimal. 


